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To fulfill the requirement for the health promotion activity, I attended Barfield Elementary School to help with Body Mass Index (BMI) screenings. All students in pre-kindergarten, kindergarten, and grades 2 and 4 participated in the screening. The screenings began at 9:00 a.m. and ended at 2:00 p.m. with approximately 7 classes participating in the program. BMI measurements for the students consisted of a blood pressure reading and height and weight measurements. The students were not informed of their readings nor were allowed to see their measurements for the reasons of protecting the privacy and feelings of the children. The children were screened will be re-screened annually to assess the benefits of the program.

The screening program is being implemented by the Tennessee Corporation of School Health to assess the health status and health risk of elementary school children. Because of the increase in the development of childhood diabetes and the dramatic rise in the number of overweight and obese children, Rutherford County school heath personnel decided to see where their children fell on the continuum and implement ways to prevent the kids from developing problems related to obesity. All children screened are assessed for blood pressure, height, and weight. The parents of the children who are at risk for weight problems or diabetes are sent a letter from school heath personnel notifying them of their child’s measurements and ways to help prevent and overcome the issue. With the screening program, the county hopes to identify potential problems and implement ways to correct them before they become serious issues. Measures that are being implemented are healthier school lunches, increase in physical education during school hours, and parental involvement in providing healthier options for their children. 

I believe the program is an excellent tool to help remedy the problem of childhood obesity and other issues it entails. Hopefully the program will inspire other counties and maybe other states to get involved in early intervention and begin similar programs in their schools. It is reassuring to know that the county and school system cares about the children, and that they are looking out for the health of their children. I greatly enjoyed working with the children and being involved with the Corporation of School Health. The kids themselves seemed excited about the program and were very interested in what we were doing and why we were doing it. Also, to my surprise, none of the kids that were screened on the day that I attended appeared to be obese. Because childhood obesity is a prominent issue and the Rutherford County school system is so large, I expected to see several overweight and obese children. Much to my surprise, the kids seemed to be in the “normal” range. I truly enjoyed the opportunity to work with the Tennessee Corporation of School Health and hope to see the many benefits of the healthy school program. 
